## MEDICAL ITEMS.

Medical men who will attend the annual meeting of the Canadian Medical Association at Halifax, N.S., August 22nd to 25th, are requested to communicate, as soon as possible, with C. Dickie Murray, M.B., Chairman of the Information and Lodgings Bureau, 66 Queen St., Halifax, with a view to securing hotel accommodation in advance. The hotel rates vary from \$1.50 to \$3.00 per day.

We learn from the New York Medical Journal that Dr. Thomas Addis Emmett was honored on his 67th birthday on May 29th at a dinner given at Delmonico's by his medical friends. About one hundred and twenty-five guests were present. Dr. Emmett was escorted to the dinner by Archbishop Farley, who in a brief speech said: "I never felt more of a layman than I do at this dinner given to the eminent physician, Dr. Emmett; honor is due to him who stands at the head of the medical profession; what he has achieved in literature, medicine and surgery is more than sufficient for any one man; he has lifted up for himself a monument of work that will stand long when he is in his grave."

Dr. E. C. Dudley, of Chicago, made an address of introduction. Among others who spoke were Drs. W. M. Polk, Geo. T. Harrison and F. J. Quinlin, of New Pork, Dr. W. H. Baker, of Boston, and Dr. S. C. Gordon, of Portland, Maine. In the different speeches the various phases of Dr. Emmett's activities were specified, especially his career as a surgeon, his contribution as to history and his achievements in art.

## Obituary.

## EDGAR MACKLIN, M.D.

Dr. Macklin, of London, Ont., died at his home in that city, May 30th. He graduated M.D. from the Western University, London, and for a time acted as surgeon on an Allan Line steamship. After giving up that position he practiced for a number of years in London.